
Dear Faithful Supporters and Prayer Partners,

We trust that each of you are enjoying a lovely fall season in your area!

As we enter the Thanksgiving holiday season, may we all remember 
God’s words:
(1 Thes. 5:18) “In everything give thanks for this is the will of God….”  
We have many friends in Christ who are battling cancer, have wayward 
children, or a host of distressing trials.  Does God really expect you to 
be thankful for these, and other distressing scenarios?  By the 
indwelling Spirit, we can “Endure hardness as a good soldier of Jesus 
Christ”.  May each of you know the great grace of God in these days.

We enjoyed nice drives through the States, which displayed the colors 
of God’s paintbrush on the leaves of trees.  We also enjoyed great 
churches and pastors in our fall campaigns in SC, MN, SD, ID, OR, AL, 
OH, NJ and now NY.

 I had the joy of baptizing my 10 year old grand niece, Maggie Chovan, 
after preaching at Ambassador Baptist Church in Wadsworth, OH.  
Keep growing, Maggie!

🙏

Last week we conducted a Revival meeting in a church where we had 
not been before; Madison Avenue Baptist Church in Paterson, NJ.  The 
pastor is Eric Pardine, who I previously worked with when he was a 
missionary in Peru.  He was, and still is, a great translator. The church 
has a large Hispanic membership from all over the Spanish speaking 
world.  We were blessed to see God’s saving grace dispensed to a 17 
year old young man and a 35 year old man (Juan).  May our Lord help 
these to grow in Christ.

We are presently preaching at Bible Baptist Community Church in Port 
Leyden, NY.  The Lord Jesus is planting a church here through Pastor 
Matt Weber.  The church started three years ago, and it now runs 60 
consistently.  Praise to you, dear “Head of the Church." Our next 
meeting is in Oriskany Falls, NY.  All of the churches where we have 
ministered this Autumn season we have been in many times before, 
except Madison Avenue.  We loved being with all of them!



We will return to Northfield Baptist Church in Northfield, MA, for the 
entire month of December.  This church has been without a pastor for 
over three years.  They have a faithful remnant that God is using to 
keep this church open until He sends them a new pastor.  We will 
preach four times a week, and seek to Shepherd this small assembly for 
the duration of the month.  PLEASE pray that God will raise up a pastor 
for these dear Saints.

We trust that each of you will enjoy a great Thanksgiving and a blessed 
“Incarnation Celebration.”(Christmas)  We will write again in the winter 
of a new year!

God bless you all,

Evangelist Randy Chovan and Grace


